UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

VETERANS TRAINING SERVICE

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

August 18, 1945.

Dr. F. C. Allen, 107 Robinson, University of Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have had a report from the inspection party of the Navy and they have made several requests for the sanitary conditions in the locker room and the shower deck in Robinson Gymnasium. I have passed this information along to Mr. C. G. Bayles and he will follow through on the matter.

One request that was made by the Navy was to have an electric fan placed in the basket storage room to get a change of air more frequently than is being done at the present time. I think that this is a matter for your attention rather than for Mr. Bayles. I will appreciate it if you will check the conditions in the shower deck, the locker room deck and the basket storage room.

Very truly yours,

Leonard H. Axe,

Director University Services.

LHA/hbm

8/25 45

11:15 am.

Called Mr Bay les & Mr l'uner seil of town for 2 who vacation Called Dr axe. Healing Teg Scrubbing Tile Floor at ancel greet.

Hirextra men if necessary -